DuPage Township - 241 Canterbury Lane, Bolingbrook, IL 60440 DuPage Township Senior Committee Minutes - June 3, 2025

- Call to Order 6:05 pm
- Il Pledge of Allegiance
- III Roll Call

Township Supervisor Lori Marschke Levy Center Director Linda Youngs Committee Chairperson Carla Williams. Committee Vice Chairperson Diane Itell.

Secretary Bernadette Young

Member Ola Love Member Carol Krupka Member Shelia Compton Member Judith Schmidt. Member Kathy Wayne. ABSENT

**ABSENT** 

Kathy Wayne was welcomed back.

IV Approval of Agenda

Motion to approve Young Second Williams Approved

V Approval of Minutes - May 6, 2025

Motion to approve Youngs

Second Itell Ap

Approved

VI Public Comments None.

Monte Jackson was in attendance to experience this Committee prior to his appointment to the Committee next month.

- VII New Business
  - a. We Snap, Crackle and Pop

Tee shirts were distributed.

The group will go to Honey Jam Cafe for a social bonding.

The group now has 40 members and is a more cohesive group.

More service projects are being planned.

An effort will be made to have more members volunteer at the Food Pantry.

b. Bolingbrook Sr. Club update

Membership has increased since January.

For the safety of members needing walking assists the use of the ramp and not the steps is reiterated at each meeting.

Mothers/Fathers Day luncheon is June 10th.

Rules are enforced and are being appreciated by most of the membership.

## Friends of the Levy update C.

The mission of Friends of the Levy is to raise funds for the Seniors and Levy Center. Current ideas are repair/replacement of the fountain and replacement of the Christmas tree.

## d. 2025-2026 Senior Activities

Levy Center Director Youngs reported the Toga Party on June 6th and the Toronto/Niagara Falls trip in July.

August 20-22 will be a trip to the lowa Cubs.

The Supervisor's Picnic will be August 28th.

There will be another AARP seminar in September.

Plans for 2026 include a trip to Mackinaw in June, Boston in September, Galena in October or November, and an "All White" party catered by Uncle Bubs.

Due to travel safety issues, any overseas travel plans are delayed for a year.

## VIII Reports

- a. Chairperson's Report - None
- b. **Board Liaison Report**

Township Supervisor Marschke discussed -

The Newsletter will advertise We Snap, Crackle and Pop.

A new Township Administrator has been hired.

Parking lot construction continues and will unfortunately cause unavoidable parking difficulties but efforts will be made to assist Members' access.

Plans continue for the Food Pantry.

Additional Programs are planned for residents including Handyman assistance and referral, Litigation referral, and Medical advocacy.

## lΧ Members' Comments

Supervisor Marschke said she loves the challenge of her position and looks forward to program offerings and future success. Director Youngs thanked the Committee for all of their hard work. Chairperson Williams appreciates all of the cooperation received from Administration and staff. Secretary Young thanked Director Youngs and staff for all of their assistance. Monte Jackson looks forward to being the Liason to the Committee. Member Krupka submitted a list of possible trips and reported that Levy activities give Seniors a reason to get out of bed. Member Schmidt offered accolades for the Levy and its offerings. Member Wayne was glad to be back. Member Itell appreciated all the Committee is doing.

Χ Adjournment

7:20 pm

Motion Youngs

Second Schmidt Approved

Respectful submitted. Bernadette Young, Secretary